Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 2nd October 2017
Present
Robin Burr, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches,  Keith Maund, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Russell Constable, Ian Jackson, Ruth Bennett, Tim Pullen
Apologies 
Andrew Jackson, Karen Loizou-Smith, Jim Monk
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 3rd July 2017 were approved.
Matter Arising
The key register is in progress. Penny will ask Karen and Alex to update.
The free Topper: c/f

Trailer quote: c/f.

Nigel has done wording for CARA newsletter, seeking volunteers.

The yellow canoe has disappeared (stolen?)

On-line training: Paul will liaise with Andrew.

Parent
Nigel sent email to parents seeking admin help, with only 2 responses. 

Volunteering 
Nigel and Ruth will meet with Cub mum re possible admin/fundraising help.

Russell and Tim will talk to parents in their sections in the hope that a direct, personal approach may be more persuasive.
Financial 
We have £4776.57 in the deposit account.

The current account has a balance of approx. £9000 

Robin will get a quote for gig repairs.
Fundraising
Neil requested more canoes. Although canoe/kayaking has been well funded recently, it is an area that is relatively easy to get grants for.

Russell will send Ruth a screenshot of the camping fridge that is required and she will seek funding.


£1000 is being donated by the Rotary Club after the Great River Race, that their crews raised through sponsorship.


Hall hiring: Tai Chi group want to come next summer, paying £800 for the week.


All to think of sources of potential afternoon bookings. Penny will put on Next Door eg painting or yoga groups.

Building report
The Committee agreed to go ahead with Bernie’s quote for electrical work.

The Flood Risk Assessment has been sent to RBK.


Paul will ask David Baker to quote for stairwell decoration and possibly dry-lining the stairwell with plasterboard/plywood, or other suggestions for making good, checking that the minimum width requirement  isn’t compromised. He will also ask him to quote for painting the lower walls on the main deck.

Roof and old damp patch both seem OK.


Cleaner: Nigel still on the case, as she hasn’t been here for a month. She has keys.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other
Leander will help with CARA litterpick on 14 October.
Business
Penny will research RBK/Mayor awards for life-saving attempt and ask Surrey Comet to correct incorrect reference to Sea Cadets.


The meeting noted we need to name someone to be responsible for GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations).
Future Dates

Next Exec meeting date changed from 13 to 20 November (Nigel to confirm)

Penny will suggest dates for 2018.
